	
	North 

Lincoln Park’s 

Neighborhood Newsletter
 


	January 2009              Volume 20      
	Number 1

	NLPNA DOES NOT MEET IN JANUARY

	It’s hot... it’s cool... 
it’s fun and it’s 
(almost always) free!

by Kathleen Donner

One way to enjoy the inauguration and not fight crowds is to go to the inaugural rehearsal on Sunday morning, January 11, 5:30 – 9 a.m.  They run through the ceremony twice (with stand-ins and no speeches) and the public, by tradition, is invited to watch. 

Aretha Franklin will appear at the Kennedy Center Concert Hall on Monday, January 19 at 6 p.m. in a tribute to Martin Luther King, Jr.  Ticket give-away starts at 4 p.m.

Also, in January you can hear the Nixon tapes, go through the living butterfly house at the Natural History Museum for free on Tuesdays, see the Supreme Court in session, and wander through the new Capitol Visitors Center while it’s still off-season. 

Find out more about all this and tons more at www.whatsoncity.net.
Our Own Inaugural Ball

The Capitol Hill Community Foundation Presents The Hill Ball, Inauguration Day, January 20, 8:30 to 11:30 p.m. at the Atlas Perform-ing Arts Center, 1333 H Street NE. Join your neighbors and friends on the hill in a non-partisan celebration of the inauguration of our 44th president and the election of our Capitol Hill neighbors to the 111th Congress. Cash bar. Swing dancing. Festive attire!
Tickets are $85. Valet parking is available for $10. Purchase tickets online at www.thehillball.org.
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Maury Elementary 
Open House
By Heather Schoell, PTA vice-president
Maury Elementary will hold an open house on Tuesday, January 13, with a morning session from 9 to 11 a.m. and an evening session from 6 until 8 p.m. Listen to other parents’ experiences, talk with teachers, and tour the school. Learn about our special classes, including art and music, and the programs that enhance the core curriculum, including chess and the school’s partnership with the National Gallery of Art. Our teachers are trained by Columbia University in Writers Workshop, a wonderful program that encourages children to find their inner author. Maury also maintains a partnership with Joy of Motion, bringing creative movement to our younger children and modern dance to our older students. Our classrooms are clean and bright and cheery and the Maury family is warm and welcoming.

To better serve you, and to help us plan ahead, there is a survey regarding fall 2009. It is available on the school website, www.mauryelementary.com, and can be dropped off at the school (13th St. and Constitution Ave. NE) or faxed to 698-3844. Or bring it with you to the open house. We look forward to seeing you there!


	COMMUNITY CALENDAR

· NLPNA does not meet in January.
· ANC 6A meeting, 2nd Thurs. (Jan. 8), 7 p.m., Miner ES, 601 15th St. NE. For more info, visit www.anc6a.org.

· Maury ES Open House, Tues. Jan. 13, 9-11 a.m. and 6- 8 p.m., Corner of 13th St. and Constitu-tion Ave. NE. See article.

· CHRS community forum, Thurs. Jan. 15, 7 p.m., St. Peter’s Parish Hall, 2nd & C St. SE.
· Pre-inaugural Ball, Mon., Jan. 19, 8 p.m.- 12 a.m., Lane Mem. Church, 14th & C St. NE. Food, dancing, excerpts of Obama’s speeches. Attire is ‘after five’; cost is $25. Call 547-0407.
· The Hill Ball, Tues. Jan. 20, 8:30 p.m. – 11:30 p.m., Atlas Performing Arts Center, 1333 H St. NE. See article.
· The Buzz is available at www. anc6a.org/publications.html. Staff can be reached at 543-3512 or elizabeth_knits@yahoo.com.
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Maury ES field trip to the Reston Zoo

	Will you make your house 
a home?

The Sasha Bruce Youthwork, Inc. Independent Living Program is seeking mature and nurturing individuals to provide temporary care for older youth. This is a wonderful opportunity to make a difference in a young person’s life. A financial stipend will be provided to cover the basic needs and costs of youth in care.

To become a host home for local youth in need of care you must:

· be a DC or Maryland resident.
· be at least 25 years of age.

· be physically and emotionally able to care for older youth.

· pass a household criminal background check.

· be financially stable.

· provide three references.

· participate in an orientation and complete a minimum of 20 hours of pre-service training.

· pass a home safety and sanitation inspection.

· understand and use positive discipline strategies

To obtain additional information, please contact Darryl E. Sanders at (202) 675-9375.

 Shop and Support NLPNA

NLPNA is enrolled with the igive.com® charity support organi-zation. Stores and service providers at http://www.igive.com/nlpna will make a contribution to NLPNA every time you complete an online purchase. If you are an online shopper, please consider joining.
Online Crime Reports

Crime reports are available at http://crimereports.com.

THE BUZZ EDITORIAL TEAM

Elizabeth Nelson

Suzanne Wells

Jennie Allen

	Help with Energy Costs

Dramatic increases in the  funding level for the federal Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program (LIHEAP) should help thousands of families across Pepco’s service territory that are struggling to pay their heating bills this winter. LIHEAP is a block grant program which assists low-income households – both homeowners and renters – with their energy bills. The application period is through March 31. The average grant will increase to $550. 
District residents should call the Department of the Environment’s Energy Office Division at 311 or visit www.ddoe.dc.gov for applica-tion information and eligibility guidelines. Also, qualified low-income customers may be eligible for Pepco’s Residential Aid Discount (RAD) program. RAD customers receive a discount on the first 400 kilowatt-hours of electric-ity used during the winter months.
Library Programs

The Northeast Branch Library’s programs include:

· Music & Movement, Sat. Jan. 3, 10:30 a.m. Families.
· Teen Advisory Board meeting, Wed., Jan. 14, 5-6 p.m.
· New Young Adult program, “gaming” night, Wed., Jan. 21, 6-8 p.m. Ages 12-19.
· Teens After School, Thursdays (Jan. 8, 15, 22, 29), 3:45-4:45.
· Toddler Times, Tuesdays, 10:15 & 11:15 a.m., Thursdays, 11:15 a.m. Ages 2-5.
· Story Time & Craft, Mondays (Jan. 5, 12, 26), 4 p.m. Ages 3-7.

· Library closed Jan. 1, 19 & 20.
The library is located at 7th St. and Maryland Ave. NE. Hours of operation: Mon. & Wed.: 9:30-9; Tues., Thurs., Fri., & Sat.: 9:30-5:30, Sun. 1-5. 
For more information, call 698-3320.
	Community Forum with Councilmember Vincent Gray

The Capitol Hill Restoration Society will host a community forum Thursday, January 15 at 7 p.m. in St. Peter’s Parish Hall, 2nd and C St. SE. Vincent Gray, Chairman of the DC City Council, will be the guest speaker.

Bring all your questions and concerns: places staying open round the clock for the inauguration; financing for the 11th St. bridge…. Has DDOT been more transparent with the Council than with the com-munity? Where will the streetcar go? What about Reservation 13 development and historic preservation?  
The event is free; no reservations are required and the public is encouraged to attend. For more information, visit www.chrs.org.

Circulator Offers SmarTrip Discount

 Beginning January 4, passengers on DC Circulator buses will receive a 50 cent bus-to-rail discount if they transfer using a SmarTrip card. At the same time, paper transfers will be eliminated from both the Circulator and from Metro. To get a transfer discount or to transfer free from bus-to-bus, riders will have to use a SmarTrip card.  

 With the new two-way transfer discount, Metrorail riders transfer-ring to a Circulator bus will pay 50 cents to board – a 50 cent discount off the regular $1 fare – and Circu-lator riders transferring to Metrorail will get 50 cents off their subway fare. Also beginning January 4, the Circulator will extend the time allowed for a transfer. Riders pay-ing with a SmarTrip card will have three hours instead of two hours to transfer and receive a discount, or to transfer for free between buses.

For more information about purchasing a SmarTrip card, visit www.wmata.com, or call 637-7000 (TTY 638-3780).


